
ANNUAL REPORT 
MAY 2018 - MAY 2019 

 

 Councillor Ann Gair  

ADDRESS:  Penallta House   MOBILE: 07507 656819                                                                      

 Tredomen 

Ystrad Mynach 

CF82 7PG 

 

EMAIL ADDRESS: anngair@caerphilly.gov.uk 

 

ELECTORAL WARD:  St Cattwg 

 

PARTY: Labour 

 

PROFILE: Ward Member for St Cattwg 

 

COUNCIL COMMITTEES  

Council 

Health Social Care and Wellbeing Scrutiny Committee 

Audit Committee 

 

SUBCOMMITTEES/WORKING PARTIES/PANELS 

Community Council Liaison Sub-Committee 

Grants to the Voluntary Sector 

 

 

OUTSIDE BODIES AND ASSOCIATIONS 

Sportlot Community Chest Panel 

Wales Council for Deaf People 

 

Tir Y Berth Community Centre Management Group 

 

 

 



 

 

SCHOOL GOVERNING BODY 

Glyngaer Primary School 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 

 

From May 2018 to May 2019 my attendance at Council meetings was as follows: 

Meeting      No. Attended  No. Held 

Council             9 11 

Health Social Care and Wellbeing    7           8 

Audit Committee      4           4 

Community Council Liaison Sub-Committee   1                3     

Grants to the Voluntary Sector    2           3 

 

 

 

TRAINING AND DEVELOPMENT 

 

I have undertaken the following training and development: - 

Information Governance (Mandatory) 

Gwent Police Stations Closures (Seminar) 

Governance and the AGS (Recommended) 

Corporate Safeguarding Briefing (Seminar) 

Medium Term Financial Plan (Seminar) 

The Importance of Questioning Skills (Requested) 

Holding Effective Pre-Meetings (Requested) 

Admissions and Complaints – Education (Recommended) 

Advanced Chairing Skills (Recommended) 

 

CONSTITUENCY ACTIVITY 

These are the issues that I have worked on over the past year many of which are ongoing: - 

 

 

I hold a monthly surgery at Penybryn Community Centre and constituents are welcome to 

contact via email or telephone at any time. 

 

 

I attended the Remembrance Service at St Catwg Church, Gelligaer.  

 



I meet residents regularly regarding individual and local community concerns. I have a close 

working relationship with PCSO’s and Police Officers in reducing anti-social behaviour/crime 

in the area, and I attend walks within the constituency with residents on a regular basis. 

 

I am working towards establishing a MUGA and skate-park in the area. 

 

I attend regular meetings with Bryn Discussion Group Work regarding the concerns raised  

of dust, smells and noise and I have spoken at planning meetings on a number of occasions 

on this matter. 

 

I will continue to passionately support residents, local community groups regarding issues 

affecting individuals and our community.  

 


